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House Votes to Protect Oregonians’ Privacy 
House Bill 3464 provides clarity on what information can be shared and increases privacy for 

Oregonians from federal anti-immigration actions   
 
SALEM – Today, the Oregon House of Representatives passed House Bill 3464, legislation that 
will strengthen privacy protections for vulnerable populations. The legislation, introduced by 
Rep. Teresa Alonso Leon (D-Woodburn) and Rep. Diego Hernandez (D-Portland) was filed on 
behalf of Gov. Kate Brown and Attorney General Ellen Rosenblum.  
 
HB 3464 serves to strengthen—in line with state and federal laws—Oregon’s protections by 
changing the ways that public bodies are authorized to collect and share data with the federal 
government. It also requires the Attorney General to provide guidance to all public bodies as to 
how to interact with immigration enforcement activities, and encourages all public bodies to 
implement the guidance and or update their confidentiality policies.  
 
The legislation comes in response to recent Immigrations and Customs Enforcement raids 
throughout the state. Rep. Alonso Leon, who represents Woodburn and North Salem, said her 
once vibrant and joyful community is living under a cloud of fear.  
 
“Over the last few months, leaders in the communities that I represent and statewide have come 
to me asking for help and asking for guidance,” Rep. Alonso Leon said. “I have heard from 
teachers, principals and educators who do not know what to do to protect their students if ICE 
comes asking for information, I have heard from city employees and local elected officials who 
want to know what they can do to make people feel safe, and I have heard from our immigrant 
communities and their allies asking what it is we are doing to protect their families, friends and 
neighbors.” 
 
The bill: 
 

• Encourages all public bodies to adopt policies, for consistency and clarity statewide, 
on the collection of information and how to process requests of information by the 
federal government. 
 

• Provides guidance from the Attorney General to public bodies on these policies and 
complying with federal and state law. 

 

 

https://olis.leg.state.or.us/liz/2017R1/Measures/Overview/HB3464


Rep. Hernandez called on his colleagues to stand for civil and human rights and protect all 
persons who call Oregon home. 
 
“In Oregon, over and over again, we have answered the call to uphold the values of our 
constitution and the values of inclusivity, equal protection and diversity,” Rep. Hernandez said. 
“I believe, this bill is good policy, it follows federal law, it creates clarity and consistency for all 
of our public bodies, it protects the privacy of Oregonians, it protects our limited resources and 
reaffirms our values as an inclusive state.” 

Among the sponsors are 28 House and seven Senate Democrats.  
 
The bill, which passed 35-23, now moves to the Oregon Senate for consideration.  
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